CAPE OLD TIMERS’ SOFTBALL LEAGUE
Minutes of the General Meeting October 23, 2010

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Rocco Annesi, Jack Carey, Dick Connolly, Jim DeVoe, Jim Harrington, Dave Noonan, Bill Prodgers, Rich Sullivan and Commissioner Van Khachadoorian

BOARD MEMBER ABSENT:  Fred Tirrell

League Members Present: 98

Called to order at 9:30 AM

The Commissioner acknowledged the former Commissioner of the league, Bernie Powers.
Treasurer’s Report:  Jack Carey

We are very sound financially.  Each line item was explained.  The Classic plays a large part in our financial well being and I would like to thank Tom Radziewicz for doing a fine job of running the Classic this year. We have set aside $15,000 in a restricted savings account for an upcoming project (The Commissioner will explain).

Motion was made from the floor to accept the Treasurer’s report as presented.   The motion was seconded.  All approved.

Commissioner’s comment:

The $15,000 that Jack referred to is for a third softball field.  The Harwich Rec. commission approved of the concept and the land located behind Potter/Memorial.  We do have to wait until the fields behind the Community Center are completed.  There are also some political issues to resolve.  As we proceed, we will be looking for contributions from our membership as well as CPC and Yawkey Foundation monies

1.  General Announcements:  Van Khachadoorian

· One of the players in the Classic called from CT and said that he has a glove that someone left behind at Sandy Pond.  If you lost your glove, see Van and he will give you the gentleman’s phone number
· Car key found at Potter (during the Classic)
· Bobby Breault, is looking at various Softballs, we may use the same brand as last year, however, the price has gone up.

· The league will offer CPR Training through the Harwich Community Center.  If you are interested, especially Managers, send Van an email.  The course will be a couple of hours since they are now only teaching compression
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· Winter ball at the Dome is upcoming, we will email the details
· We need managers for 2011 in all four divisions

· Don’t forget to keep checking the website, new information will be placed on it throughout the winter

· League Policies: the Board has developed several league policies during the years.  The current board went through the policies and clarified the meaning.  These will be put on the web.
· Next year is our 25th year.  We would like to do something really outstanding to celebrate our anniversary.  Volunteers wanted…to form a committee and develop a celebration plan
2.  Field Maintenance:
· Our League now has a 5 year Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) with the Town of Dennis Recreation Department for use of the new Field,  Kelley 3.  We have exclusive use of it M-W-F from 2 PM to dusk and Saturday 8 AM to Noon.  Our obligation is to build benches and provide bases.  It will be maintained by Dennis.
· Kelley Field 1 is available only on Wednesday evenings
· Baker Field – we also have a 5 year agreement with the D-Y school Dept. The league has put $27,000 into that field
· Thanks to the efforts of Jim Harrington, we now have a 5 year MOA with Harwich for the primary use of Memorial field.  Our obligation is to maintain the field…Cranberry Valley Golf Club takes care of the field for us at no cost to us (seeding, aeration and fertilizing)
· Potter/Memorial parking lot will be extended
· Regarding the project behind the Harwich Community Center; the expected date of usage is the fall of 2012.  We will have the use of one of the fields.
· Next season therefore, we will have use of Potter, Memorial, Baker, Kelley 1 & 3, Townhouse, Sandy Pond and if needed VFW
· As stated earlier, we need volunteers for a committee to spearhead the 25th Anniversary;  we also need volunteers for the “Rules” Committee (see Jim DeVoe) and the “Bat Study” Committee
3.  By-Laws Amendments:  
I. Article I Entitled “Name” shall be deleted, and the following shall be substituted in its place and stead:

The Name of the organization shall be the Cape Cod Senior Softball League(Hereinafter “League”)
Motion from the floor to accept the name change, Seconded.  Discussion followed.  Hand vote taken.  Ayes have it – It’s a vote.

 (Out of order, Skip to Article III)
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III.  Article III Entitled “Membership” sections A and C, shall be deleted, and the following shall be substituted:   

      Membership shall be open to any person age fifty-five (55) years and older.  All entering members shall be assigned to either Division I, or II, or III or IV, depending upon age and ability.  The Board of Directors may change the League structure as they deemed necessary.

Motion made to accept the By-Law change to age 55.  Seconded.  Discussion followed.  Vote taken, 2/3 of membership accept, it’s a vote.  
II.  Article II entitled “Purpose” shall be deleted, and the following shall be substituted in its place and stead:

The Cape Cod Senior Softball League is a competitive slow-pitch softball league for individuals aged fifty-five years and older.  It is organized into multiple divisions based on players’ ages and skills levels,  and its overall purpose is to promote healthy competition and camaraderie in a safe and friendly environment. 
Motion from the floor “so moved”.  Seconded.  Any discussion?  Hearing none.  All in favor – ayes have it.  It’s a vote.

(skip to V, out of order)

V.  Addition to the By-Laws of Article XVI entitled “Player Evaluation and Assignment Committee” To read as Follows:

A.  Each Division shall have a Player Evaluation and Assignment Committee (Hereinafter PEAC) which shall consist of League Members appointed by the Board of Directors, exclusive of Board Members and team Managers, who shall serve at the pleasure of the Board.

B.  League Members will be assigned to teams by each Division PEAC based upon the member’s ability, team requirements, and division parity.

Before taking a vote: Mike Angelica gave a brief report on Division I & II PEAC activities.  Keep in mind that not a lot can be done until after tryouts because we don’t know the numbers, but Division I PEAC Committee will try to keep the teams together.  If you wish to be a free agent please contact your old manager by 3/1.  
Division II will probably be all new teams, much depends on numbers of new players

Vinnie Scales reported on Division’s III & IV PEAC Committee.  To date, every player in Div. III & IV has been evaluated.  There are two alphabetical lists 
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(one for Division III & One for Division IV.)  Teams will be totally restructured( the Board needs to be apprised of this)  

A motion was made from the floor to accept the addition to the By-Laws, Article XVI, Player Evaluation and Assignment Committee.  Seconded. Vote taken, Ayes have it.  It’s a vote.
IV. Article IX entitled “Managers”, Section B, shall be deleted, and the following shall be substituted in its place and stead:

The Team managers, in their respective divisions, will assess each player’s ability at the completion of the regular season and submit evaluations to their respective Player Evaluation and Assignment Committee:

A motion was made to accept this By-Law change.  Seconded.  Vote taken,

Ayes have it.  It’s a vote.
4.  Elections:  Jack Carey, Chairperson Nominations Committee

Division I President – Nominee Frank Hallice.  Are there any nominations from the floor for Div. I President?  Hearing none, as Chairperson, I cast the vote for Frank Hallice


Division II President – Nominee Charles Salerno.   Are there any nominations from the floor?  Hearing none, I cast the vote for Charles Salerno.


Division III President – Nominee Dennis Redding.  Are any nominations from the floor?  Hearing none, I cast the vote for Dennis Redding.

`
Division IV President – Nominee Dick Connolly.  Are there any nominations from the floor?  Hearing none, I cast the vote for Dick Connolly.

There are two Directors-at Large seats.  One is for a two year term, the other for a one year term.  The Nominees are:
Hank Bowen

David Noonan

Rich Sullivan

Fred Tirrell
Balloting was a paper vote.

The Commissioner stated that the person with the highest vote count would serve the two year term.

Election winners: Rich Sullivan (two yr. terms) and Dave Noonan

The Commissioner thanked Jim Harrington for his outstanding years of service on the Board.
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5.  Open Forum:

A proposal was made by Gerry Street (Division II) (following is a summary): to reinstall the sprinkler heads in the infield at Memorial and to install two sprinkler heads at Potter (infield) – to be on separate zones from the outfield sprinkler systems.

Reasoning for this:  the surface under the stone dust is very hard and, as a result, the ball does not bounce true (causing injuries at times).  Wetting down prior to games would help resolve this problem.
I feel that this should be a Capital Expense Project for 2010/2011.

This proposal was in writing and read by Terry Brooks.

The Commissioner responded to this very well thought out proposal, by stating that this is an issue that the league Board has been investigating for some time.  On various occasions the Board has had the Highway Department in to discuss the water issue at Mem./Potter.  We also had an independent contractor look at the problem (getting water for the infields) and he stated that it would cost at least $11,000.  The current system is connected to a well which pumps up 180 Gallons per minute, there is no reducer and the heads are industrial, as a result the infield was getting way too wet(puddles) when the sprinklers came on.  It was also a safety issue having that head behind the pitcher.  It is a major undertaking and there is no easy solution.  The Harwich Water Dept. said they could run a line from the road (140 Ft) for $6000.  At this time the Board put the issue on hold.
Someone suggest a clay infield.  Harwich will not consider clay because of maintenance issues.

Meeting Adjourned:  11:30 Am  

Submitted by:  Judy Kennedy, Recording Secretary

Zoepop2@comcast.net     508-224-4267
